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16th April 2021
Dear Parents / Carers, 

 Visit to Newlands Activity Centre: June 29th – July 2nd 2021
As we start to recover after the most recent lockdown, we are still keen to take your children to the Lake District this summer.  We are aware that other Primary schools are cancelling residential trips, but we feel we can implement a number of steps to keep your children safe and allow this trip to go ahead.  We are also mindful of the huge benefits that the Newlands trip has brought to past pupils in term of self-confidence and independence, and given the past 12 months, we firmly believe this is more relevant than ever.
We are planning the run up to the Newlands visit as though we are still under some Covid restrictions, as we cannot predict what will happen in the future with regards to safety advice.  We hope that you can also help, ensuring that any Covid risks are minimised.  We fully understand that Government are planning to fully lift Covid restrictions on June 21st, but we would be devastated if children had to miss the trip due to having to isolate.

Therefore, in the days leading up to June 29th, we will ensure that social distancing measures are at the forefront of our thinking.  In school we will:

1. Plan as many outdoor activities as the weather will permit - the current safety guidelines state that transmission of Covid 19 is not as prevalent in outdoor spaces.

2. Continue to insist on regular washing / sanitising of hands

3. Restrict close contact of pupils, as much as possible during the school day.

We would really appreciate your support by being vigilant at home in the run up to the trip by helping your children to also think about how they can stay safe outside of school.  This will ensure that we minimise the risk of Covid cases within Year 6.  This may seem a little over cautious, but I can only imagine how devastated your children will be if they have to miss the trip due to a period of enforced Covid isolation.  Obviously, if Government restrictions change around distancing and isolating, we will adapt our plans to suit.
We are also in discussions with the coach company and Newlands about risk assessments / procedures to ensure our safety during our stay.  We already have processes in place with Newlands to deal with illness during the visit.
Just as a reminder, the final balance of £440 needs to be paid, in full, by Friday 30th April 2021, as we have a deadline to pay Newlands shortly afterwards.
If we cannot go on the Newlands trip due to another Government imposed lockdown, we will be able to claim back payments (apart from the £30 deposit).  However, this will not be possible if individual pupils cannot attend due to having to self-isolate.
I’m hoping that this letter helps to inspire a degree of confidence in our ability to plan for your child’s safety but if you don’t feel comfortable sending your child to Newlands this summer, can I suggest that you cancel with us before Friday 30th April, so you don’t incur any further costs (apart from the non-refundable £30 deposit).  Cancellations after 30th April, due to a change of mind, will mean you will lose the complete cost of the trip.

I will be sending a medical / allergy form soon so that I can start to collect information about your children to share with Newlands.

We have also had a number of adult volunteers to accompany us on the trip – we are finalising staff numbers and once we have done this we will hold a ‘lucky dip’ draw to see who makes it on the trip with us.  We will also need the ‘lucky’ volunteers to complete a DBS (Disclosure and Barring Service) safety check for the school trip. We will be in touch about this in the near future, in case you need to book holiday time off work
If you are unsure about any elements of the trip, or have any questions, don’t hesitate to contact me in school.
Yours sincerely,

Mr Keen
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